Minutes of Abbey Medical Centre 

Patient Participation Group
March 21, 2013 at 1pm
Present: David Cameron, Derek Daykin, Sue McNab, Shirley Lynch, Joy Stevenson, Dr Jaram, Eileen Grant, Janet Clarke, Sue Cope, Irene Goode and Alexandra (Alex) Smith, who was introduced and welcomed as a new member.
Apologies for absence: Gerry Coppell and Ghulam Din. A letter of resignation had been received from Janet Thorley, who cited inability to participate in discussions because of being unable, due to sight difficulties, to refer to documents handed out and to the minutes of the previous meeting. She thanked everyone who had shown her considerable understanding. Sue McNab said she had been sending Janet the minutes as well as some other documentation via email where she understood they could be read. Eileen had also tried to help by acting as a reader to Janet at meetings as far as is possible in a meeting. Members were sorry to lose Janet.
Minutes of previous meeting: Agreed
Matters arising: It was decided to set a date for a coffee morning for patients on April 23 from 10am.
Report from Patient Reference Group: David Cameron said the 111 service set to replace NHS Direct had been up and running from early March but the public had not been told. Shirley Lynch said it had been confusing and it was the Dept of health that had not been very informative. It was not the fault of our Nottm West consortium. A major headache had been that under NHS Direct , all hours the surgery was closed, including Thurs afternoons, were covered. The 111 service, however, considers that Thurs afternoons are core hours and will only take calls from 6.30pm to 8am. The morning coverage is also a problem because Abbey surgery opens at 8.30am. In order to arrange cover for the times not covered by the 111 service the surgery has had to pay £65 so far to have the automated phones system reset to give Nottm Emergency Medical Service (NEMS) details. The surgery also expects phone bills to increase because it now has to pay a percentage of the cost of calls made to the surgery on Thursday afternoons. Derek asked if there was any electronic way to redirect out-of-hours calls but Shirley said the cost of making any changes was steep. Alex suggested a leaflet to patients but Joy said it was feared patients would get confused or not have the leaflet available when they needed it in an emergency. Dr Jaram said it was worrying that in pilot areas the introduction of the 111 service had led to an increase in 999 calls.  Eileen said she and her husband had been impressed when they used the 111 service. David wondered if the idea was to centralise the service, because for Notts the service was now being run from Derbyshire for both Notts and Derbys. David asked how the walk-in centres, A&E, NEMS and 111 slot together. Shirley said the walk-in is provided by the Clinical Commissioning Group so it will continue and NEMS is an out-of-hours and locum service started by local GPs and for which money comes of out of each surgery's budget. The out-of-hours contract is up for renewal and Shirley hoped NEMS would keep it because they had the experience. Irene hoped the 111 service will have an advice web page.
David said other issues on the horizon were the open events for patients being run by the Nottm West Clinical Commissioning Group, which has a £100m budget for 93,000 patients. Also the non-emergency ambulance service has been taken over by a private company, based in Berlin, and complaints have already risen.
By 2015 all practices are meant to have internet access to patients records, which David said had massive implications. Of 56% of practices capable of doing it, only 1% do. It has led to patients being better informed but can have litigation implications. Shirley said Abbey surgery has computerised online bookings and patients will be able to order repeat prescriptions online in the near future. Data from care records is also going online so that hospitals will be able to see what drugs patients are on and what allergies they have. Joy said the surgery had found that people who made online appointments were more likely to cancel them than just not turn up. This frees up the appointment for another patient. David said the Abbey surgery was spoken of at PPG level as doing well in its online services.
PPG report: Shirley outlined a report she was filling in about the PPG as part of an enhanced service the surgery had signed up to. She said all practices were encouraged to have a patient group and most now do. She thought Abbey should be really pleased at the way our group is getting together and moving forward.  She said of the 5,059 patients in the practice, 97% have been put in ethnic groups, a point which both Derek and Sue McNab said they objected to. Shirley said though we do not have a large ethnic population, as a result of requests by Mr Din, staff member Clare Holland had sought help from the CCG and gained a stock of leaflets on a variety of health issues in Urdu, Bengali, South Asian and Gudjurati. The committee thanked Clare for her efforts.
Shirley said the patients' notice board could be improved and hoped someone would step up to give that a go. Alex asked if notices in the surgery could be more focused and made bigger and Shirley said she would look into this at a later date.
Shirley said patients had twice being given information in the waiting area during the cold weather about heating and grants available etc.
AOB: David thanked Sue McNab for the newsletter.
Janet asked if the room number indicators for patients could be made bigger and Shirley will look into this.
It was reported that Dr Chellaswamy is no longer with the practice after a three-month probationary period. Dr Jaram said it was by mutual agreement. The surgery is looking for a fourth GP, preferably a woman, but Dr Jaram said it seemed hard to attract people to make the commitment to a surgery. She said it might be because of the NHS changes or that locum work is well-paid and does not bring with it the commitment that being a GP in one surgery brings.
Date of next meeting: Tuesday, June 4, 6.30pm.
